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	Laker Girls Help Us Celebrate Key Safety Milestone

 

This past Friday, Operations at our Venice Division 6 celebrated reaching an important safety milestone -- 365 days without lost time due to an on the job injury. This milestone was marked with an ice cream and cake celebration for everyone as well as a prize drawing. The Laker Girls helped the Division celebrate by assisting with the prize drawings as well as providing photographs and autographs to everyone.

The Division instituted a concerted effort over the last year to achieve this important milestone, including highlighting location specific safety hazards vividly -- including photos -- on a large easel located at the entryway doorway, distributing pre-printed safety messages as a part of the daily materials operators received at the window, bus condition report cards, monthly safety quotes posted throughout the division and monthly safety rap sessions convened by Manager Cheryl Brown. It became apparent that the message was taking hold as operators, supervisors & management were observed saluting each other at the beginning of in-service by simply stating, "OK, Be Safe!"

Upon reaching the 200 day milestone, Division management wanted to increase the incentive to continue, they were able to secure the involvement of the Lakers as a part of their community service events. This not only fostered pride but created some healthy internal competition. 
I want to personally congratulate the entire Operations team at Division 6 for reaching this important milestone and encourage them and the rest of Operations to keep up and improve on this effort.

Media Alert - Service Delays on Metro Blue Line

Service delays on the Metro Blue Line continued this morning following construction work over the weekend by the Expo Construction Authority. Early this morning, test trains traveling the segment from the Washington Station to the Pico Station encountered some problems. As a result, a  Bus bridge remained in place to transport Blue Line patrons from the Washington Street Station to the 7th St. Metro Center Station. Media Relations received calls from Channels 2/9, 34, and the LA Times. 
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